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Follow us on Twitter ñBrookhurst2330, download the app for Iphone and Android devices or visit the 

schoolõs websiteñwww.brookhurstprimary.com  

21.09.15 Parentsõ Forum 9:00-10:00 &        

7:00-8:00 

23.09.15 Year 6 to Guyõs Cliffe House 

23.09.15 BSA Meeting : 7:30 

25.09.15 Year 5 Camp 

02.10.15 Macmillan Coffee Morning 

05.10.15 Whole School photographs 

12/10/15 Fire Brigade to Year 1 and 5 

 19.10.15-

23.10.15 

Year 6 to Marle Hall 

19.10.15 Harvest Festival 

22.10.15 Year 2 to Coventry Cathedral 

26.10.15-

30.10.15 
Half Term Holiday 

08.11.15 BSA Fireworks 

17.12.15 BSA Pantomime  

18.12.15 End of Term 

All parents / carers are invited to the next Parentsõ 

Forum meeting on  

Monday 21st September  

To enable more parents to attend, there will be two 

meetings.  

9.00am ð 9.50am and 7.00pm ð 7.50pm  

 

The Brookhurst Parentsõ Forum meets once a term and 

is an important way of ensuring that the views of parents and 

carers are heard by senior school staff. It is an opportunity to 

find out whatõs going on in school and to discuss school-

related issues; such as homework polices, school meals,  

communication etc.  

 
Meetings are informal and a genuine opportunity for open 

discussion to develop a strong partnership between          

parents/carers and school staff.  

 

Although it is not a decision-making body, the Forum has the 

opportunity to influence policy and practice. 

 

To cater for work and home commitments, two times slots 

are offered to parents / carers, either in the morning or the 

evening. So do come to the next meeting and if you have a 

suggestion for the agenda, please either email the school           

office stating that it is for the attention of the Parentõs             

Forum or just come along and raise your question. 

 

Topics on the agenda so far are: 

 

· The role of the parent Governor 

· Feedback from Sports day 

· Update on School Action Plan 

Absence  
 

If your child is absent from 

school, please text us on 

:07860030361. 

 

Please inform us of your 

childõs name, class and a 

reason why they are absent.  

 

Many thanks  
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We would like to welcome our new children into 

school. They have settled beautifully and have been 

very busy already.  

We would like to share some photographs of our 

new learning with you! 

From all of the Foundation Team 
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In honour of the recent anniversary of the Battle of 

Britain and the significance of remembrance in the 

coming years for WW1 we are hoping to create a 

resource of first hand sources from the two World 

Wars.  

 

If anyone has relatives who served during the war 

(or friends/neighbours) in any capacity and they 

would be happy to share their memories and      

experiences then please get them to write them 

(or record them) and email or drop them into Mr. 

Gimes, who will then put them together in  a       

resource for us to use in school. 

 

Thank you in advance for your support with this 

and we hope to have plenty to share 

with the children about the war. 

 

Mr. Gimes 

 

Leamington Hibs u11s  

 

We are actively looking for new players for the 

Leamington Hibs u11s football team which 

plays on Sunday mornings.  

 

Three of the team are from Brookhurst so it 

would be great to find further players from the 

school.  

 

The team ethos is a focus on improving the 

players by having fun while working hard.  

 

If you are interested then please get in touch 

with Graham Nicoll on  

 

07834 778552. 

Car Security  

 

We have been informed 

about a report fro a school 

in the Warwick/Stratford 

area of a theft from a car 

whilst a parent was dropping 

off children at the school. 

This happened on Thursday.  

 

Please can we remind all 

parents, staff and visitors to 

school of the need for vehi-

cle security and not to leave 

valuables visible if leaving 

the vehicle unattended.  

 

Please see the attached           

information poster.  
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LEAVE OF ABSENCE DURING TERM TIME 2015 -2016  

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS  

 

 

 

 

 

In September 2013, the Government introduced some significant changes to attendance regulations for 

pupils at school. The regulations will continue to apply during this academic year (2015/2016).  

The most important of these is in relation to term-time leave of absence. 

The amendments set out in Education (Pupil Registration) (England) (Amendment) Regulations 2013, 

govern all requests for leave within term-time. When considering such requests for a leave of absence, 

the school are obliged to act within the law. 

The amended regulations removed references to ôholidayõ and ôextended leaveõ, as well as the statutory 

threshold of 10 school days. It is now clear that Head Teachers may not grant any leave of absence  

during term time unless there are exceptional circumstances. If the leave is granted, head teachers are 

able to determine the number of school days a child can be absent for.  

The Government has not defined ôexceptional circumstancesõ as referred to in the 2013 regulations. It is 

for the Head Teacher to decide what he/she views as ôexceptionalõ and it is at their discretion if the   

circumstances warrant the leave to be granted. 

The school can only consider Leave of Absence requests which are made by the ôresidentõ parent. 

Each application for a leave of absence will be considered on a case by case basis and on its own merits. 

Where applications for leave of absence are made in advance and refused, the child will be required to 

be in school on the dates set out in the application. If the child is absent during that period, it will be 

recorded as an unauthorised absence, which may result in legal action being taken against the parent(s), 

by way of a Fixed Penalty Notice. 

Failure to make an application for leave in advance can also result in a Fixed Penalty Notice being issued 

to the parent(s). 

It is important to note , Fixed Penalty Notices are issued to each parent of each absent child, (for 
example 2 children and 2 parents, means each parent will receive 2 invoices in the amount of £120 

each, totalling £240 for both children, this is reduced to £60 per child if paid within 21 days). 

Where a Fixed Penalty Notice is not paid within the required timeframe as set out on the notice, the 

matter will be referred to Warwickshire County Councilõs Legal Services to consider instigating criminal 

proceedings under S444 Education Act 1996.  

Fixed Penalty Notices are issued in accordance with Warwickshire County Councilõs Code of Conduct 

for Penalty Notices. 

 

 

 

We greatly appreciate parental support to reduce the total amount of days lost due to holidays.                

We are committed to working in partnership with you to enable your child to reach their academic  

targets and to support their social development. For this to happen we need to keep individual                 

attendance as high as possible - we all need to play our part. 

 

Your childõs progress academically as well as socially is our shared priority 

Warwickshire Primary School pupils recorded 60,704  half day sessions of absence 

due to holiday in the academic year 2013/14. This is a decrease of 42,915 on               

previous years. This is a positive outcome as it means that 21,457 days of educa-

tion were achieved.  
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Triple P  
The Positive Parenting Programme  

The sessions are informal and relaxed with a friendly        

atmosphere and working with a small group.  

 

You will have the chance to talk  with other parents, with 

refreshments provided. 

 

The course will provide support, guidance & materials for 

managing your children's behaviour (up to 12 years)   

 

The sessions are run by qualified Triple P facilitators.  

    

Introduction session. Thursday 1st October 1 till 3pm. 

 

7 week programme consisting of 4 weeks of group  

sessions of 2 hours starting 8th October 1 till 3pm, then 

2 weeks of  telephone sessions and final week together 

on 26th November  1 till 3pm. 

To book a place, contact: 

 

Michelle Hutton 

Telephone: 07980366196 

Email: Hutton.M1@welearn365.com 

 

Venue:  

Lillington Primary School  

Cubbington Road, Lillington, 

CV32 7AG 

 


